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State of California

Office of Historic Preservation
Department of Parks and Recreation
P.O. Box 942896

Sacramento, CA 94296-0001

Attention: Julianne Polanco
State Historic Preservation Officer

Subject: Nomination for Listing
National Register of Historic Places

RE: Architect Ernest Coxhead’s Residence & Studio, 1893
2421 Green Street, San Francisco, California

Dear Ms. Polanco:

It is with great enthusiasm that I write in support of the nomination of Ernest Coxhead’s own house for listing in the
National Register of Historic Places. I have had the pleasure of visiting Architect Coxhead’s residence and studio located
at the juncture of Cow Hollow and Pacific Heights. This area in California’s 12™ Congressional District which I represent
in Congress. I take special pride in San Francisco’s architectural treasures and recognize the Coxhead house as a first of
an architectural tradition in the Bay Area. It happens to be in excellent original condition, including brickwork, having
survived amazingly intact, the 1906 San Francisco earthquake and fire.

Designed and built before automobiles and never retrofitted with a garage, both the house entry and garden are quietly
accessed from the street via a twisting stairway to the west side. The classical entry conceals an ingenious interior with a
long glazed entrance gallery running from a high-ceilinged living room at the north to a dining area on the southern rear
garden that shares an eastern property line with the garden of the 1867 Casebolt House, San Francisco Landmark No. 51.

The house is shingle style integrated with subtle Cotswold features that Coxhead brought to Northern California. The
beautiful non-symmetrical exterior design that is fitted to the land and view was the beginning of what became the First
Bay Area Tradition that evolved into Second and Third Bay Area Traditions taught at the University of California,
Berkeley, and practiced by the most heralded Bay Area architects. The importance of the house to the evolution of local
architecture cannot be overemphasized.

[ believe the nomination papers are well done and the Ernest Coxhead’s Residence & Studio should be included in the
National register of Historic Places.

Thank you for your attention to the remarkable and still beautifully functioning personal home of Ernest Coxhead.
best regards,

Nancy Pelosi



